
Rating Surveillance Panel Teleconference 
September 19, 2019 2:00pm - 3:00pm 

 
Attendees: 
Michael Kasimirsky, Frank Farber, Jeff Clark 
Bob Campbell, Jack Kobrinetz, Greg Price, Matt Hayden 
Brian Foecking, Vanessa DeCapite, Jonathon Bolaney 
Jim Gutzwiller 
Craig Springer, Bobby Trevino, Frank Lopez, Pat Lang 
Lucio Dominguez, Tony Barrera, Addison Schweitzer, Josh Warden 
Victor Veiga, Cliff Salvesen 
Robert Stockwell 
 
Approval of previous meeting minutes.  The minutes for the 4/10/2019 teleconference were approved unanimously and without 
comment. 
 
Approval of Rating Manual Update.  Sequence IIIH panel approved, without comment.  Sequence VH also approved.  GM GMOD 
approved it as well.  Cat Diesel panel has not taken action on it yet.  Raters on the call all agreed that the Diesel pistons posted no 
issue, compared to light duty pistons, so no action is necessary.  The TMC will notify ASTM that the revised manual has been approved 
for publication.  Industry will begin the changeover process once the new manual is published. 
 
LED Lighting.  Labs can begin the LED conversion process once the new manual is published and at the laboratory.  Fluorescent lighting 
will still be acceptable for use. 
 
Workshop Parts.  Parts for the Heavy Duty Workshop were discussed.  The same layout from 2019 will be used. 
 
New Rating Booths.  TMC is investigating new rating booths.  Will get a quote at this workshop from a local vendor.  The group agreed 
that this was worth investigating. 
 
The next meeting will be after the 2019 Heavy Duty Rating Workshop. 


